
Mayor’s Pedestrian Advisory Council

August 8, 2012
3:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Meeting Minutes


1. Introductions
MPAC Members Present:

Co-chair, Gabe Klein - Commissioner - Chicago Department of Transportation

Co-chair, Peter Skosey - Metropolitan Planning Council


Andres Alvear - Active Transportation Alliance

Laurie Dittman - Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities

Joyce Gallagher - Department of Family Support Services / Senior Services

Melody Geraci - Active Transportation Alliance

Lucy Gomez -Feliciano, Healthy Kids, Healthy Communities

Yonina Gray - Center for Neighborhood Technology

Jennifer Herd - Chicago Department of Public Health
Jaemi Jackson - Chicago Department of Housing and Economic Development (for Benet Haller)

Kim Kolody - CH2M Hill (for Pricilla Tobias, IDOT)

John LaPlante - TYLin International 

Randy Neufeld - National Complete Streets Coalition

John O’Neal - Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning

Marcia Trawinski - Metro Seniors in Action

Robert Vance - Chicago Transit Authority

Craig Williams - Alta Planning
Others Present:
Michael Alvino - Consortium to Lower Obesity in Chicago’s Children

Jim Barry - Traffic Signals CO

Lena Ferguson, Tim Grzesiakowski, and Chrissy Nichols - Metropolitan Planning Council

Tom Hoene, Jim LaMantia, and Barry Matlack - Sensys Networks

Andrew Kudelka - Martha Gonzalez Memorial Committee

Peter Stresino - Illinois Department of Transportation

Chicago Department of Transportation Staff Present:

Janet Attarian

Suzanne Carlson

Luann Hamilton

Patrick Knapp
David Pulsipher
Chris Wuellner
2. Approval of Minutes

· The meeting minutes from 6/6/2012 were approved.

· Peter Skosey updated the Council on the 2010 pedestrian fatality data recently released by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration.

· Peter Skosey shared an article called “Why Did We Stop Walking and How Do We Start Again?”
3. Automatic Pedestrian Counters
· Barry Matlack, Sensys Networks, Inc., presented on using MicroRadar for automatic pedestrian, bicycle, and vehicle detection. 

· The MicroRadar boxes are placed in the concrete and wirelessly send data to a repeater.

· Sensys installed the MicroRadar at the intersection of Kinzie Street and Wells Street to demonstration and test the product.
· Sensys is still developing the MicroRadar technology to get more accurate counts and to better distinguish between vehicles, bicycles, and pedestrians.

4. Chicago Pedestrian Plan Update
· Suzanne Carlson, Pedestrian Safety Coordinator at the Chicago Department of Transportation (CDOT), updated the Council on the Chicago Pedestrian Plan.
· Bennet Haller suggested having the Planning Commission review this and similar planning documents for informational purposes.  
5. Commute Options Program
· Tim Grzesiakowski, Metropolitan Planning Council (MPC), presented on the Metropolitan Planning Council’s Commute Options Program, which encourages employers to promote transportation choices.  
· There are more than 15 companies participating in a pilot Commute Options Program.

·  The Metropolitan Planning Council surveys participating commuters to identify the challenges keeping them from choosing alternatives to drive-alone commuting, and works with employers to implement tailored solutions.
6. Announcements and Adjournments
· Open Streets will be held on September 8th on State Street and September 16th in Wicker Park.
· Safety Zone treatments began to be installed in late July around the 12 Safety Zones.
· CMAP will be hosting a workshop on August 24th titled Designing for Bicycle Safety.

· The Metropolitan Planning Council and Active Transportation Alliance will be talking about Bus Rapid Transit to the public on August 9th at 6:30 at the Bad Dog Tavern.
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